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KINGSCLERE VILLAGE CLUB, KINGSCLERE – DESIGN AND ACCESS STATEMENT 

1.0 The Site and Buildings 

1.1 Kingsclere Village Club (35-37 George Street) is a Grade II listed building located on the north 

side of George Street and within the Kingsclere Conservation Area.  

1.2 35-37 George Street was added to the statutory List of Buildings of Architectural or Historic 

Interest at Grade II on 18th May 1984. The list description reads as follows: 

Tablet incised TB 1832. A short terrace if 2 storeys, 5 windows. Slate roof. Blue brick walling in 

header bond, Dutch flat arches to the ground-floor, stone cills. Sashes (of 16 lights) in reveals. 

The entrance to each is a Tuscan porch, with smooth columns and pilasters, and half glazed 

doors. 

Figure 1: Front elevation of 35-37 George Street 

1.3 Kingsclere Village Club dates from the early 19th century and includes later side and rear 

extensions, including a modern hall and toilet block to the rear. The listed building is aligned 

parallel to the street and is positioned behind a shallow front garden with a low wall and hedge 

boundary. There is an open area of amenity space on the eastern side of the site, behind 39-

45 George Street. A detailed account of the historic development and significance of 

Kingsclere Village Club is set out in the Heritage Statement that accompanies this application.    

2.0 Nature of the proposals 

2.1 The proposal is for works to windows and doors, to include repair, refurbishment, the 

installation of secondary glazing and replacement doors/windows. It is also proposed to install 

air to air heating in the main hall and library rooms.  

3.0 Design 

3.1 The proposed refurbishment works to windows and doors will not result in any alterations to 

their existing character and appearance.  

3.2 The proposed secondary glazing has been selected for its visually lightweight appearance 

which will allow the form of the existing windows to remain highly legible and for the sashes 

to be remain operable while the secondary glazing is in place. The absence of a frame allows 

this system to be used in relation to internal shutters which are an important aspect of the 

internal design of the sash windows along the front of the building. 
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3.3 The proposed replacement of doors will be carried out on a like for like basis. The existing 

doors are timber and these will be replaced using the same material. The established 

character of the listed building will therefore be preserved. There will be no adverse impacts 

on the design of the building. 

3.4 The proposed external heat pumps are to be placed on a concrete base behind a modern 

fence between the modern toilet block and a wooden shed. Two wall mounted cassettes are 

to be fitted in the main library and one floor standing cassette mounted in the children’s 

library. The appearance of the external and internal units is shown on the Midea Product 

Sheets submitted with this application. The proposed heating system will be highly discreet 

and would not adversely impact on the character or historic fabric of the building. The 

proposed heating system will contribute towards preserving the fabric of the building as well 

as contributing to the current and future viability of the building. 

4.0 Access 

4.1 Access to and from the property is unaffected by the proposals.  


